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	To:
	Department of Human Services
West Hawaii Child Welfare Services

Attn:  Custodian of the Records

	Fax #:
	808-323-4587

	Subject:
	My Daughter and I – Mind Control Cult

	Date:
	2.22.05

	Pages:
	1, including this cover sheet.


Dear Custodian of the Records:
I am attempting to locate records in a matter which the West Hawaii Child Welfare Services investigated in 1977, 1978 or 1979, as follows:

I gave birth to a baby girl on [REDACTED], 1977. I had fallen prey to a mind control cult on the Big Island of Hawaii. The cult lived on a coffee farm on Napoopoo Road on the Kona Coast. It was the same acreage which later became known as Kona Kai Coffee Farm (which later became involved in a coffee scandal when a man from Berkeley, California took it over. This occurred after the cult had fled to San Francisco due to ruinous media coverage of the guru/“psychotherapist” who was practicing without a license.)
My baby was taken away from me by the cult members from infancy for six years. At one year old, she did not have a name. I was not allowed to take her to her pediatric appointments. Cult members from her rotating committee of caretakers took her there. The pediatrician was extremely concerned about this matter of an unnamed one year old baby and the fact that he had never met her mother. He or she contacted the Child Welfare Services, who then made an on-site investigation of the farm to determine whether it was a fit place for a baby to be raised. Unfortunately, the cult successfully duped the Child Welfare Services.

The complete story of this cult is told on my website, www.missmanagement.com. There is a “contact” link on the website which you can use to reach me.
My name at that time was [REDACTED]. My birth date is [REDACTED]. The cult “guru” was Chuck Hawkins. My daughter was born on [REDACTED], 1977 so this investigation would have happened some time between then and 1979, when the cult had to flee yet again, to San Francisco. I do not know if this case will be under some other name in your records.
I understand that there may be copying charges. I very much want to receive any documentation you can locate on this matter. Please let me know if you need further information. Thank you in advance.
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